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Recommendation to authorize City Manager, or designee, to execute an agreement and any
necessary amendments between the City of Long Beach and Kaiser Foundation Hospitals to develop
the Young Men of Strength: Building Community through Strength of Character curriculum in the
amount of $5,000 for the period of October 1, 2010 through September 30, 2011. (Citywide)

Kaiser Foundation Hospitals has awarded $5,000 to the City of Long Beach, through the Department
of Health and Human Services (Health Department), to develop the Young Men of Strength: Building
Community through Strength of Character curriculum.

The Long Beach Weed and Seed Program was established June 2007 in response to high levels of
violent crime, drug abuse, gang activity and deteriorating neighborhood conditions affecting the
health and well-being of Central Long Beach residents. The Youth Leadership Program is Weed and
Seed’s newest component of the strategy, and it aims to reduce youth and gang violence in the target
area through education, career preparation, leadership training, and social and economic/life skills
activities.

The Young Men of Strength: Building Community through Strength of Character curriculum is
embedded in the Youth Leadership Program. The curriculum will consist of key elements such as
encouraging young men to define manhood; understanding the characteristics of a healthy
relationship; foster an understanding of the responsibility and role of men in promoting positive family
and community health; and developing a service-learning project. Funding will be utilized to provide
research on evidence-based violence prevention curriculum with the key concepts above as the
central focus. Also, key community leaders will be interviewed on best practices for violence
prevention. The project will culminate with a compilation of recommendations for curriculum
implementation.

This matter was reviewed by Deputy City Attorney Linda Trang and by Budget Management Officer
Victoria Bell on November 11, 2010.

City Council action on this item is requested on December 7, 2010.

Funding from Kaiser Foundation Hospitals in the amount of $5,000 will support personnel costs and
program materials through September 30, 2011. Sufficient funds are currently appropriated in the
Health Fund (SR 130) and the Department of Health and Human Services (HE). There is no City
match of funds required, no impact to the General Fund and no net impact to jobs associated with
this action.

Approve recommendation.

RONALD R. ARIAS
DIRECTOR HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES
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APPROVED:

PATRICK H. WEST
CITY MANAGER
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